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The best way to know the school is to visit it. Governors can see the state of the buildings, see what happens in the classroom, observe different teaching styles and methods. Governors should be aware of what is happening in the school and of the problems faced by staff. Governors are responsible for the staff and should get to know them.

The presence of Governors in the school supports the staff and keeps Governors informed of the ethos, atmosphere and activities of the school.

Governors are not expected to inspect, advise or assess professional competence. Governors are expected to observe, ask questions and evaluate.

Governors are encouraged to visit the school informally in addition to the formal visits. S/he should, however, make clear during the visit that s/he is there as a parent, helper, escort, etc.

All Governors are encouraged to visit as part of their role. Visits should be purposeful and planned. Visits should cover every facet of school (including e.g/ speaking to dinner staff, caretaker, MSAs) and should look at all areas of the school ( e.g. library, kitchen, grounds, resources, security). Governors have special curriculum responsibilities (in addition to special responsibilities, e.g. Health and Safety, SEN), and visits will reflect these particular responsibilities.

Visits should be co-ordinated and all aspects of school life should be covered by Governors’ visits over the school year.

1 Contact the Head/subject co-ordinator to inform him/her of your visit in advance

2 Inform school if unable to visit.

3 More than one Governor may visit at a time.

4 Inform the Head (or subject co-ordinator, if appropriate) in advance of the purpose of your visit.

5 Advise the secretary of your arrival (signing the visitors’ book) and of your departure. Governors should wear their badges during the visit.

6 Report to the next full Governors’ meeting on the visit and outcome. Governors’ visits will be an agenda item.

7 In addition to the verbal report to the Governing Body, a brief written report will be placed on a central file (in the Head’s office), with a copy to the relevant subject co-ordinator, if appropriate.

